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Dear Comptroller DiNapoli: 

July 8, 2022 

In accordance with the provisions of Section 170 of the Executive Law, the following 
are actions the State Education Department (SEO) has taken, or will be taking, to implement 
the recommendations contained in the Office of the State Comptroller's (OSC) Final Audit 
Report (2021-S-5) Franziska Racker Centers, Inc. dba Racker (Racker) - Compliance with 
the Reimbursable Cost Manual. 

Recommendation 1: 

"Review the disallowances identified by our audit and, if warranted, make the 
necessary adjustments to the costs reported on Racker's CFR and to Racker's tuition 
reimbursement rates." 

SEO is currently in the process of reviewing the Consolidated Fiscal Report (CFR) and 
OSC audit work papers and will make necessary adjustments and recover any 
overpayments, as appropriate, by recalculating tuition rates. NYSED will further review the 
less-than-arm's-length lease agreement recommendation to determine if the adjustment is 
appropriate. 

Recommendation 2: 

"Make necessary changes to ensure proper calculation of tuition rates and 
recover overpayments." 

SEO will review the recommended disallowances as noted in the report and make 
adjustments to the reported costs to recover any overpayments, as appropriate, by 
recalculating tuition rates. 

Recommendation 3: 

"Remind Racker officials of the pertinent SEO requirements that relate to the 
deficiencies we identified." 




